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       ONWARDS 
           October 2016 

ϯ 

Update from the Headteacher 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you all to a new academic year and 
welcome those parents new to the school.  I hope to have the opportunity to talk with 
many of you over the forthcoming year.  The examination performances at GCSE, AS and 
A Level were again strong.  
 
The students excelled at GCSE, with 78% of all grades awarded A and A* grades.  The 
students achieved 99.2% A*-C, including English and Maths, with 79% of the cohort 
achieving the English Baccalaureate.  At A level, the A2 results were again outstanding, 
with 77% of the grades awarded at A* to B grades.  175 students entered Further and 
Higher Education, with 122 students entering high tariff universities and 97 gained places 
at Russell Group universities.  6 students gained places at Cambridge and 6 at Oxford 
University.  The top four destinations for our students in 2015-16 were Leeds, Cardiff, 
Exeter and Birmingham University.  The top subjects being studied are Psychology, 
Geography, English, Geology, History and Sport Science.  At AS Level 65% of all grades 
awarded were A-B.  For more information on the schoolôs examination performance and 
student destinations, please refer to our website.  
 
Over the summer the school undertook substantial renovation work to the original 1927 
buildings, some of which is still ongoing.  This included replacing the flat roofs, putting in 
snow guards, replacing roof tiles and replacing/repairing wall tiles.  This was much 
needed maintenance and improves the overall safety of the area.  
 
Over the summer a build-out was constructed by Wiltshire County Council, to aid student 
safety crossing Stratford Road.  This is part of further work to assist student safety in this 
area.  Student safety is important to us all, so I must ask that parents only park in 
designated areas.  Parking outside of these areas restricts visibility and causes additional 
congestion.  We do have staff on duty in these areas, their role is not to direct traffic, but 
to consider student safety.  I thank you for your help in this matter.  
 
This term we have some new colleagues joining the school and I would like to take this 
opportunity to introduce them.  Mr Roberts has joined the Maths Department, Miss 
Whittock is teaching English, Miss Kantzidis is Acting Head of Drama (covering Miss 
Walmsleyôs maternity leave), Mrs Baxter has joined Modern Foreign Languages, Miss 
Hess is our new Head of Art and Mrs Harris is providing administrative support for Music. 

(Michele Chilcott) 
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Making the Most of Teenagers parenting program offers a group setting 

 where you will be introduced to practical, easy to use solutions for avoiding 

issues in the future and/or improving relations now. 

 
Problems are only solved when there is awareness ï where there is awareness - problems do 

not arise:  Anthony De Mello, Awakening 
 

What is a Parenting Programme? 
 

MMOT is a tried and tested, seven week programme.  Each session is two hours long, informal 
and covers topics including: 

 
¶ Understanding the changing needs and insecurities associated with adolescence. 
¶ Building and maintaining self-esteem. 
¶ Gaining an understanding of the motivations of the adolescence. 
¶ Knowing and accepting each day is different and dealing with everyday stresses. 
 

Some comments from SWGS parents who recently completed the program: 
 

ñI didnôt have any issues, I just wanted to learn more about what to expect and it really met my 
outcomeò. 

 
ñI realised itôs not about handling teenagers but understanding the changing dynamics of the familyò. 

 
ñSimple but effective tools ï I think every parent needs to do this course!ò  

 
ñVery useful course that helps you understand why our teenagers, and we, behave the way we do and 

how to change the problematic behavioursò. 
 
 

Facilitated by Parenting Coach,  Linda Cantillon-Guyatt and  
Parenting Practitioner, Mary Stanistreet. 

 

The program will take place Thursday evenings 7pm ï 9pm for 7 sessions starting  
17 November 2016 at South Wilts Grammar School.  (We will break for Christmas with the last 

two sessions on 5 and 12 January 2017). 
 

Course fee of Ã80 once your booking is received, payment in full will be expected prior to  
10 November to secure your place.  Please email your full contact details to 

Lindac@iburst.co.uk by Friday 4 November 2016. 
 

If you would like to discuss anything, please feel free to call Linda on 07552 168849.  

We all know parenting an 

adolescent can be a challenge.  

 

Would you like to learn about 

whatõs going on and why? 

mailto:Lindac@iburst.co.uk
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Childminder Briefing Session  
 
Delivered by a Childcare Officer from Wiltshire 
Council, this free, two hour session will give you 
more information about childminding, the Ofsted 
registration process, along with the support that is available from the Local Authority during pre
-registration and throughout your childminding career.  If, after attending the session you 
realise childminding is not for you, then you do not need to continue further - there is no 
commitment at all.  To book your place email childminding@wiltshire.gov.uk or telephone 
01225 712966. 

Coming Soon (early 2017) - Introduction to Childminding Course 
 
Delivered over nine weeks by a Childcare Officer from Wiltshire Council, this interactive course 
will cover everything you need to know to set up and run a successful childminding business, 
including: 
 
¶ policies and procedures relating to childminding; 
¶ children's learning and development; 
¶ running your own business ï from developing a business plan and managing your 

finances, to data protection and health and safety; 
¶ equal opportunities, inclusion and behaviour management; 
¶ working in partnership with parents and other professionals; 
¶ Wiltshire post registration childminder support and training. 
 
You will also receive face-to-face pre-Ofsted registration support, which will help you prepare 
for your registration with Ofsted.  Following your registration, you will be supported by a local, 
named Wiltshire Council Childcare Officer (this includes telephone and e-mail support).  
 
Comments from April 2016 course: ñThe tutor was knowledgeable and helpful - would really 
recommend this courseò, ñLearnt so much in this course ï canôt wait to startò, ñI now feel 
confident to set up a childminding businessò. 
 
 

Date Time Venue Cost 

Thursday 3  
November 

7:00 ï 
9:00 pm 

Wiltshire Council, County Hall, Bythesea Road, 
Trowbridge, BA14 8JN 

Free 
  

Wednesday 9 
November 

7:00 ï 
9:00 pm 

Salisbury Fire Station, Ashley Road,  
Salisbury, SP2 7TN 

Free 

Wednesday 23 
November 

7:00 ï 
9:00 pm 

Chippenham Fire Station, Dallas Road, Chippen-
ham, SN15 1LE 

Free 
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Student Feedback on their Learning 
 
Feedback to students is an integral part of supporting them to make progress in their learning 
and helping them to become increasingly independent and self-reliant learners.  Equally 
important to the feedback they receive is the studentsô response to that feedback. 
 
In September we launched a whole school policy to try and give your daughter a more 
consistent approach to the feedback she receives across her subjects.  There are four main 
foci to this feedback which you will begin to see in your daughterôs books: 
 

Knowledge - (e.g. factual details of subject). 
 

Skills (e.g. structuring essays, drawing graphs, applying knowledge in a new context, 
learning vocabulary). 

 
Evaluation (e.g. students evaluate their own work and improve it, or comments 
indicate what improvements need to be made in future work). 

 
You will see codes (K, S or E) in some of the marked work in your daughterôs books 
corresponding to these foci.  We are particularly keen for students to respond to the feedback 
they are given, and this will be identified mostly using the letter E, for evaluation. 
 

Literacy skills of spelling, punctuation and grammar are also very important and 
again you will see literacy marking in your daughterôs books (e.g. sp, ww). 

 
You will find details of all the codes we will be using in feedback in your daughterôs exercise 
books and we would appreciate your support in encouraging them to respond to the feedback 
they are given.  We hope it will help your daughter to develop her knowledge in different 
subjects, as well as the skills which will serve her well as a learner in the future. 
 
We have delivered assemblies and spoken to the students about feedback so they are aware 
of the system.  Please note that although you should see the use of KSE and the literacy policy 
in all subject areas, variations in marking and feedback will take place due to specific subject 
needs. 
 
You will also find stickers with the feedback codes explained in all of your daughterôs exercise 
books: 
 

KSE Feedback foci: Knowledge (e.g. detail of subject), Skills (e.g. structuring essays, drawing 
graphs, applying knowledge in a new context, learning vocabulary) or Evaluation (e.g. 
students to correct and improve work) 

sp  This may be written in the margin prompting you to look along the line for a spelling 
mistake.  The correct spelling will be written above it or will be underlined and the corrected 
word written in the margin.  You should write the corrected spellings in your book/folder. 

ww  This may be written in the margin to prompt you to look along the line for the word that you 
have used in the wrong way.  It will be underlined and another may be suggested above it. 

ȿ This symbol between words or letters means that you have missed something out. 

//         This means that you should have started a new paragraph at this point. 

This symbol around a capital letter means you should have used the lower case. 

This symbol around a small letter means you should have used the upper case. 

p This directs you to notice a punctuation slip somewhere in the line.  It will be identified with 

a circle around the error.  
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On 15 September 2016 I was lucky enough to have been selected to be an audience member on 
BBC1ôs political programme óQuestion Timeô.  This happened to be in Salisbury, which hosted 
panellists: John McDonnell (Labourôs Shadow Chancellor), Anna Soubry (Conservative MP for 
Broxtowe, Nottinghamshire), Alastair Campbell (Tony Blairôs Director of Communications), Quentin 
Letts (Journalist for the Daily Mail) and Joanna Cherry (SNP MP and Justice and Home Affairs 
Spokesperson), with the host David Dimbleby.  
 
The panel started with a debate on grammar schools of which the panel, bar Quentin Letts, agreed 
that expanding grammar schools isnôt the suitable option for increasing secondary school 
education standards.  Once the question of whether the SNP are currently the only suitable 
alternative to the Conservatives was asked, it seemed to open up a can of worms.  Soubry verbally 
attacked McDonnell, calling him a ónasty piece of workô to which McDonnell had no reply.  
Campbell then went on to explain how Blair had won three general elections due to being able to 
appeal to all voters, not just the Labour electorate, but Conservative too, something that Campbell 
thinks Jeremy Corbyn and his party canôt do.  A heated exchange took place between McDonnell, 
Campbell and Soubry and with clear tension in the air the debate finally managed to move on to 
the EU.  No one had any idea of when we will be leaving the EU after the referendum in June 
2016.  Being able to witness what some people on Twitter described as óthe most heated Question 
Time everô was incredible and it has enthused my political ambitions even more.  

(Laura Westlake 13A) 

Grammar School Admissions 
 

There has been much in the news recently about the roles of grammar schools in helping to assist 
social mobility.  This is an area that the school views as important and as such, it has been 
included on the School Development Plan for the last few years.  We are conscious of the role the 
school has to play and have introduced different strategies to help students from a wider social 
background, to access the school.  
 
We have chosen to remain with GL Assessment to administer our 11+ test; there are two bodies 
who fulfil this role, one is GL Assessment and the other is CEM.  We have for the last two years 
run a familiarisation 11+ test, which is open to all students, at no charge.  It is hoped that this helps 
to remove some of the nerves/apprehensions.  Students get to sit the verbal reasoning paper; we 
chose this as this is the paper that students often run out of time with.  Students meet the 
invigilators and Sixth Form team they will see on the actual day, sit in their seat, which remains the 
same for both mornings and become familiar with the environment.  
 
We have continued to offer primary outreach work for students in Years 5 and 6, in Science and 
Computing.  We have also supported some primary schools with the teaching of specialist 
subjects, such as MFL and Maths.  However, this is only available if we have the necessary 
staffing.  The school also subsidises curriculum based visits and uniform for those families on a 
lower income.  Further information about this is available from our Finance office. 
 
For entry into Year 7 we have increased our published admission number (PAN) from 128 to 150 
in 2015 and we have prioritised those students, who attract the Pupil Premium and/or the Service 
Premium, in our oversubscription criteria. 
 
A lot of work is being done both locally and nationally within the selective sector, to try to help raise 
aspirations and expectations.  The School continues to work closely with GSHA (Grammar 
Schoolsô Headsô Association) and SWAT (South West Academic Trust).  

(Michele Chilcott) 
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Speech Day 2016 
 
Our annual celebration took place on 15 September 2016 in the fantastic surroundings of 
Salisbury Cathedral.  It was an opportunity for us to look back over the last twelve months and 
reflect on the many wonderful events and outstanding achievements at South Wilts Grammar 
School. 
 
As always, the senior choir sang beautifully, singing óLove Divineô and óWishing You Were 
Somehow Here Againô after the traditional singing of the school song. 
 
Mrs Chilcott then reviewed the year, saying ñWe again have much to celebrate this year.  At 
GCSE, 77% of all grades awarded were A and A* and at A level the results were again 
outstanding with 77% of all grades awarded at A* to B.ò  As the school enters its 90th year, Mrs 
Chilcott shared some student memoirs including; a student election in 1959, prizes that were 
awarded for sock making, and a swimming pool in 1936 that has now been replaced with our 
Maths Block.  
 
She then went on to talk about the many school activities, including the school production of 
Bugsy Malone, success at the English Speaking Union Public Speaking Competition and 
sporting excellence at the English Schoolsô Athletic Association Track and Field Cup.  She 
concluded by congratulating the girls on their commitment, the support they provide to one 
another and their enthusiasm.  Students in Year 9, who came runners-up in a competition run 
by the Design Museum in London, reflected on their experience, whilst Charlotte Araya-
Moreland and Erica Humbey gave an illuminating insight into the world of Politics, thanks to 
their work experience with local MPôs, Claire Perry and John Glenn.  
 
Two music students who completed their A Levelôs this summer kindly returned to give a 
stunning performance of 'Passacaglia for Violin and Violincello' by Handel-Halvorsen.  Having 
studied with professional European soloists in Madrid just weeks earlier, where they performed 
the piece in concert, Anita Monserrat and Jessica Jennings treated the congregation to the 
musical variation of Haydnôs original theme. 
 
We were very fortunate to welcome back Fiona Wilson, Deputy Literary Editor of The Times 
and ex South Wilts Student, as our guest speaker.  She was able to reflect on her time at 
South Wilts and the different paths that her career has taken, reminding the students of the 
importance of failure along the way; that not getting it right teaches us a lot more about our 
strengths and weaknesses than a flawless record. 
 
The final speech was made by our Head Girls, 
Clare Baines and Kathy DôApice.  They reflected 
on how students at South Wilts are often averse to 
failure, yet ñthrough disappointment and failures, 
you can gain clarity, and when you have clarity, 
you will grow.ò  
 
Many of the school prizes were sponsored by ex 
South Wilts students, members of the local 
community and the Friends of South Wilts.  This is 
very much appreciated by students and we would 
like to thank them for their continued support. 

From Left to Right: Claire Baines, Michele Chilcott, Fiona Wilson, 
Carolyn Stammers, Amanda Smith and Kathy DôApice 
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AMAZING EMILY IS INSPIRATION TO ALL  
(Excerpt from Salisbury Journal - 22 September 2016 
 

A Salisbury teenager who attends South Wilts Grammar School, has bagged a prestigious 

award for being inspirational whilst overcoming a serious illness.  Emily Wright, 13, has been 

named a winner in the 2016 WellChild Awards. 

 

The teen was picked from hundreds of nominations from across the UK to win the category of 

Inspirational Young Person in the awards, which celebrate brave children coping with serious 

illnesses.  Emily was diagnosed at the age of eight with a large brain tumour affecting her 

vision.  Although the tumour has shrunk after chemotherapy and gone into remission, she has 

lost most of her eyesight. 

 

Despite her condition, Emily is incredibly energetic and excels in a wide range of sports and 

activities.  She is goal-keeper for her school football team (who use a bright pink ball), she 

attends triathlon club, goes away on activity weekends, water-skis with the British Disabled 

Water-Ski Association and recently learned to ski on snow.  She has also raised money for 

charity. 

 

Dr Kristina May, Emilyôs ophthalmologist, who nominated her, said: ñShe constantly astounds 

and inspires me with her positivity, resilience and zest for life.  Despite her diagnosis, treatment 

and subsequent significant loss of eyesight, Emily has never let these things hold her back 

either personally, or in her ability to promote awareness in others and raise funds for cancer 

and blind societies.  She is an amazing young woman and deserves to have this recognised.ò 

 

WellChildôs Director of Programmes, Linda Partridge, said: ñIt is a tremendous challenge to 

select winners from the many, many truly amazing nominations we receive from all over the 

country.  All the panel members are moved by the bravery of the children.  Emily truly deserves 

to be the winner of this award.ò 

 

Emily will receive her award at the eleventh Annual WellChild Awards ceremony in London in 

October. 
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Trip to Bristol University Neuroscience Lab 
 
On 29 June 2016, four Year 12 Chemistry students, Megan Alfrey, Kitty Bradley, Charlotte 
Lewis and Juliette Littlewood, had the opportunity to visit Bristol University to find out more 
about research in Neurology: 
 
When we first arrived at the University we talked to two scientists who are currently leading 
research into memory development and learning.  It was interesting to hear about the 
incredible breakthroughs they had recently had and the applications they were finding in 
treating psychiatric disorders such as schizophrenia.  It was also useful to hear their scientific 
ideas, how research progresses and to gain an appreciation of how all the scientific disciplines 
can link together to combat real world problems. 
 
After discussing with them and listening to presentations on their work, we were able to sample 
our own taste of what it would be like working on a research project like this.  We visited the 
animals they work with and even conducted our own experiments; creating solutions and 
electrodes, using extremely high resolution microscopes and even seeing some of our own 
results when we tried to stimulate brain tissue. 
 
The trip was an amazing experience for us all, giving us a real insight into what it would be like 
researching as a student or scientist. 
 

(Juliette Littlewood 13E) 
 

SCIENCE 
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Individual Success 
 
Congratulations to those students who have passed individual Music exams recently, including 
Juliette Littlewood who passed Grade 8 with an extremely high distinction. 
 
As a result of gaining such a high mark in Grade 6 Singing, Anwen Howells was asked to sing 
in a Trinity High Achievers Concert.  Proceeds from this concert went towards the charity 
óTriangulateô, which works towards establishing mentally healthy workplaces.  Anwen sang 
Edith Piafôs La Vie en Rose.  She found the experience very enjoyable and inspiring, and 
gained much from the opportunity to perform with extremely talented students. 
 

Welcome 
 
We are delighted to welcome two new members to our peripatetic team: Mr 
Coleman to teach piano and Mr Perry to teach drums. 
 

Speech Day ï 15 September 2016 
 

Senior Choir began the year by enjoying working hard in order to be ready to perform at 

Speech Day in the Cathedral.  The choir sang Love Divine by Howard Goodall and Wishing 

You Were Somehow Here Again by Andrew Lloyd Webber.  Thank you very much to Mrs 

Timperley for her sensitive accompaniment and to the choir members for their beautiful singing. 

MUSIC 

 

 
Forthcoming Events for 2016 - 2017: 
 

 
FOSWGS/ BWS Christmas Fair - Junior Choir ï Sat 19 November  - 1.30pm ï 
BWS Sports Hall 
 
School Concert ï Tues 22 November ï 7.00pm ï School Hall 
 
School Carol Service ï Tues 13 December ï 7.30pm - Salisbury Cathedral  
 
A Cappella Concert - Sat 21 January ï 7.30pm ï St. Martinôs Church.  The 
concert will include items from the Chamber Orchestra, as well as performances of 
Faur®ôs Requiem and other music from A Cappella with an invited orchestra. 
 
School Concert ï Tues 14 March ï 7.00pm ï School Hall 
 
A Cappella sings Evensong ï Sat 18 March ï 5.30pm - Portsmouth Cathedral 
 

Joint Choral Concert for SWGS Senior Choir and BWS Choir ï Sat 6 May ï 

7.30pm ï City Hall 


